
10th July 2020

Dear Pupils of Year 6,

The most important thing that happened in our school this year occurred on this Friday 
evening as we brought you all together and said well-done and best wishes to a 
wonderful class who have sadly missed out on so much due to the Covid 19 outbreak. 

It was great to have you back for one final evening of fun with water fights in the playground, 
a ‘silent disco’, camp-fire songs, Ms Martin putting together a slideshow of memories and 
finishing off with a barbecue.

Rev. Amy said a prayer and we spoke about how we 
move on but we never fully leave St. Luke’s – that is 
the uniqueness of this particular school family. This 
was perfectly summed up by a visit from ex-pupil 
Chloe (soon to be Y10) who gave up her own time to 
talk honestly, answering questions from the girls. 
The questions perfectly illustrated the nerves all 
primary children have about moving onto the next 
phase of their lives but Chloe talked with such 
frankness and intelligence about those challenges 
that I am sure her words will stay with the girls into 
their transition to Y7.
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You are one of the first generation to go 
through these strange times of a global 
pandemic. People will look back and 
ask questions about the impact of all 
this on our lives, our health, our 
education. 

But you have shown me that you are a 
new generation of children that know how 
to persevere, who understand that to 
overcome the barriers and obstacles life 
throws at you, you need to stand strong 
and together and know that your 
experiences will only make you stronger.

And as one great man once said:

“Darkness cannot drive out 
darkness: only light can do that. 
Hate cannot drive out hate: only 
love can do that.” 

― Martin Luther King Jr”

It has been an honour and a privilege 
to have been your headteacher. I wish 
you great happiness and strength for the 
future.

Well done class of 2020!

Matt Hipperson 
Head Teacher


